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Rothesay Elementary School
Parent School Support Committee 2016/2017
Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, March 14, 2017
Present: Amanda Higgins, Belinda Kumar, Jonathan Kierstead (Teacher Representative), Kim MacDonald, Misty Pilgrim, Ocean Peters, Charlene Carroll (Principal), Wendy Romeo, Linda Sherbo (DEC Member), Nathalie McClune
Regrets: Stephen Smith, Khristie Leblanc, Linda Burns, Melissa Gillet
1. Call to Order 

· Meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by Kim MacDonald, PSSC Chair. 
2. Review of Last Month’s Minutes 

· Minutes were accepted from the February 14, 2017 meeting with one spelling correction. 
3. March School Report

· New French teacher starting to cover maternity leave start March 20, 2017. 
· Mr. Arnot arranged for African drumming presentation. Most of the higher grades attended with some of the Kindergarten classes as well. Students were really engaged and this was supported by the Home and School Committee. 

· Student led conferences are being held on March 30th and 31st where students demonstrate what they have learned. Book fair will also be held with profits to the library. 

· The afternoon of March 31st there will be professional development for teachers, each grade is having something different, K-2 focusing on literacy, 3-4 science and 5 English and French literacy. 
4. School Improvement Plan Updates
· The 2017-2018 school improvement plan was reviewed. Staff met in January and completed revisions to SIP to include formative assessment. 
· Everything presented in “red” is new. PLC stands for professional learning community. At RES done by grade level, French Immersion and English work together on math. 
· Main highlights include:

· New Math Screener (for K-2 and working on developing for 3-5 with district math mentor). Goal is to have an 80% mean score. 

· Stretch Learning (Project Based) one time per year

· Teach self-assessment with criteria that students help develop.
5. Teachers Perceptions Survey Data
· Reviewed highlights from Teacher Perception Survey. During PD on February 24th reviewed the Tell Them From Me data, developed 9 questions to further ask grades 4-5. 
· Reviewed areas where scores were “low” to find out more information from teachers. 

· Regarding the development of PLPS – we only have approximately 12 in the school and most teachers either don’t have one or haven’t had one. 

· Regarding support for instructions – the focus was on people resources and the consensus was that this was a system wide problem and not school specific. 

· Regarding feeling safe at school, it was one teacher that didn’t and Ms. Carroll has discussed with them directly. 

· Regarding collaboration and staff interaction – most felt like they had it within their PLC but because it is a big school do not get to interact with upper grade levels due to different schedules. 

· Regarding professional learning because the focus right now is on K-2 PDU everyone isn’t necessarily getting what they want, more feel that they are being told what to attend. 

6. New Business

· Linda Sherbo from the DEC indicated that there is DEC Spring Symposium May 5-7 at the Delta – she will circulate as PSSC members are invited to attend. 
· Communication Policy talks about more involvement with PSSCs.

· There was an email circulated to DEC Members with a Parent Survey which Linda will send to Charlene to circulate regarding the 10 Year Plan. 

7. Adjournment

· Meeting was adjourned at 7:32pm. 

Next Meeting: April 4, 2017 at 6:30pm
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